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Dear Parish Family, 
  

Today is Palm Sunday, the beginning of Holy Week.   Today we celebrate Jesus’ triumphant entry into 

Jerusalem.   
 

Holy Week is the most sacred week of the church year.  I want to encourage all of you to attend as 

many of the Holy Week services as possible.  Please check the complete schedule elsewhere in the 

bulletin.   
 

The Archdiocesan Chrism Mass will be Tuesday, March 26, at 2 p.m. at the Cathedral.  

Archbishop Thompson will bless the holy oils that will be used for the next year, and the priests of the 

Archdiocese will renew their commitment to the priesthood and priestly service in the Archdiocese.  
 

Holy Thursday celebrates Jesus’ Last Supper with his apostles at which he instituted the sacraments of 

Eucharist and Holy Orders and washed their feet. Our 7:00 p.m. Mass of the Lord’s Supper includes 

the Presentation of the Oils, the Washing of the Feet, the Commissioning of Eucharistic Ministers, the 

transfer of the Eucharist to the altar of reposition, and the stripping of the altar and sanctuary.  The 

Entrance Procession will include our Elect, our First Communion candidates, our Confirmation 

candidates, and our Eucharistic Ministers. 
 

Our Holy Thursday Liturgy will be preceded by a Soup Supper in Duffey Hall at 5:30 p.m. and followed by Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament 

until 9:00 p.m.  Adoration will conclude with Night Prayer at 9:00 p.m.   
 

The Blessed Sacrament Chapel will be closed from before the Holy Thursday Liturgy until after the 10:30 a.m. Mass on Easter Sunday.   
 

Good Friday commemorates Jesus’ Passion and Death.  Our 7:00 p.m. Celebration of the Lord’s Passion will include the Liturgy of the 

Word, the Veneration of the Cross, and Holy Communion.  There is no Mass on Good Friday.  Living Stations of the Cross will be celebrated at 

9:30 a.m. and 1:00 p.m. on Good Friday.  Good Friday is a day of fast and abstinence. 
 

On Holy Saturday, we will celebrate the Easter Vigil at 8:00 p.m.  Our Liturgy will include the Service of Light with the blessing of the new 

fire and the Paschal Candle, the Liturgy of the Word, the Liturgy of Christian Initiation, and the Liturgy of the Eucharist.  
 

At the Easter Vigil, one person will be baptized, confirmed, and receive First Communion, and three adults will be received into the Church, 

confirmed, and receive First Communion.  In addition, four already baptized Catholic adults will be confirmed. 
 

Lenten promises should be kept until after the Easter Vigil! 
 

The reason many people give for not attending these Liturgies is their length.  Actually, neither the Holy Thursday nor the Good Friday 

Liturgy takes more than 1 hour and 15 minutes.  The Holy Saturday Liturgy lasts approximately 2 hours.  
 

Easter Sunday Masses will be at 8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m. There will be NO 6:00 p.m. Mass. There will be NO 5:00 p.m. Mass on Holy 

Saturday. Also, there will be NO confessions on Holy Saturday. 
 

The following Holy Week services will be live streamed:  Holy Thursday Mass of the Lord’s Supper (7:00 p.m.), Good Friday Living Stations of 

the Cross (9:30 a.m.) and Celebration of the Lord’s Passion (7:00 p.m.), and the Easter Sunday 10:30 a.m. Mass. 
 

The parish office and Little Flower School will be closed on Monday, April 1.  
 

As Lent concludes, special thanks to the Men’s Club, especially Drew Torzewski, for continuing to host the Fish Frys and thanks to all the 

regular volunteers, all weekly volunteers, all those who dined in or picked up dinner, and all those who invited and encouraged others to dine in 

or pick up dinner. 
 

Have a blessed Holy Week. 
 

 

 

 

We extend our sympathy and condolences 

to Louise Loyd and Jeff and Donna 

Stroude on the death of Louise's son and 

Jeff's brother, Greg Stroude, who passed 

away March 12th and whose funeral 

Mass was held at Our Lady of Lourdes on March 16th.  Please keep 

all of Greg's family and friends in your thoughts and prayers during 

this difficult time.  May God welcome Greg into his eternal glory. 
 

Dear Little Flower Family, 

Thank you all for the prayers, meals, and help with our kids while 

Ron was in the hospital. We have never felt so loved. The 

outpouring of support was truly amazing. We can't say enough how 

much we appreciate everyone. Thank you all so much, 

The Hollada Family 

 

At each service on Good Friday, there will be a 

collection to support and aid the Christian 

community in the Holy Land.  Not only does the 

collection support the work of the Franciscans in 

maintaining the sacred shrines, but also supports 

every day needs of the people who live in the Holy 

Land.  Please be as generous as you can. 

 

If you forgot to return your baby bank to church 
today, please return it to the parish office as soon as 
possible, or bring it to church on the Sunday AFTER 
Easter. 
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Palm Sunday 

 

 
For the Week of   March 25 -31, 2024  

25 March Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Souls in Purgatory by John T. Kelly 

26 March Tuesday 

 2:00 p.m. Chrism Mass at Sts. Peter & Paul Cathedral 

– Fr. John Hartzer 

27 March Wednesday  

 5:30 p.m. Michael Ley by Carol Freeland 

28 March Thursday: Celebration of the Lord’s Supper 

 7:00 p.m.  John Barton by Jerry & Joan Bullock 

29 March Friday   

 7:00 p.m. Celebration of the Lord’s Passion  

30 March Saturday – The Vigil of Easter  

 5:00 p.m. No Mass 

  8:00 p.m. Jerry Kennedy by Pete & Lisa Gibbons 

31 March Sunday – Easter 

 8:30 a.m. Bobbie Lawless by Anita Moody 

 10:30 a.m. For the People 

   6:00 p.m. No Mass 
 

 
March 24 - 31, 2024 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Church 9:30 a.m. Children’s Liturgy 

 Duffey Hall 
(School Café) 

10:30 a.m. Coffee and Donuts 

 Holy Family 
(Parish Center) 

7:00 p.m. Youth Group 

Monday  

Tuesday Duffey Hall 
(school café) 

6:30 p.m. Invite Easter Craft 

 Church 7:00 p.m. Choir 

Wednesday St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

5:00 p.m. SVDP 

 Duffey Hall 
(school café) 

7:00 p.m. Festival Meeting 

Thursday St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

1:00 p.m. Thursday Formation 

Group 

 Duffey Hall 

(school café) 
5:30 p.m. Soup Supper 

 St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

8:00 p.m. AA  

Friday St. Therese 
(Parish Center) 

4:00 p.m. Legion of Mary 

 Church 9:30 a.m. Living Stations 

 Church 1:00 p.m. Living Stations 

Saturday Parish 
Grounds 

10:00 a.m. Easter Egg Hunt 

 Duffey Hall 

(school café) 
10:00 p.m. RCIA Reception 

(all are welcomed) 

Sunday Happy Easter! 
 

We are pleased to announce the 

Little Flower Ladies Club Bedding 

Plant Sale is blooming in full force 

this year.  We have a new vendor and 

are excited to offer Boston Ferns, 

several types of tomatoes and varied 

plants.  Order deadline is April 15 

and Delivery Date is May 4.  Order 

Forms are at entrances of the church 

and on-line on the Little Flower Website. So, beautify your 

garden and support the Ladies Club.     
 

 

 

 

Please keep our ill and homebound 
parishioners and friends in your thoughts and 
prayers, especially the following people who 
have requested prayers for various reasons:   
 

Bill Ajamie, Tricia Allstatt, Fr. Mike Barton, Jane 
Bell, Esther Capps, Joe Clegg, Mark Clevenger, 
Dan Dugan, Sherri (Ruegamer) Dugger, Joanna 
Estes, Forestal Family, Carol Freeland, Olivia 

Garrison, Haydee Gloria, Katie Goodin, Margie Greene, Linda Hedges, Mary 
Lou Hoggatt, Lois Irwin, Carrie Jones, Bobby Leszcynski, Larry Lynch, 
Catherine McKenna-Sexton, Sally Meth, Gene Miller, Carol Murphy, Jimmy 
Murphy, Mike Payne, Ray Quinn, Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Mary Rector, Scott 
Rhinehart, Lourdes Riedeman, Bill Schlosser, Gary Walters, Janet Wilkerson. 
 

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will brighten their day. 
This week we especially want to remember:  
 

Theresa Lot 

853 N Butler Ave, Indianapolis, IN 46219 
 

 

Pray for our active military family/friends: 
 

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS Theodore Roosevelt, son of 
Diane Anderson 
 

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great Falls, MT. 
 

Matthew Hughey, serving at Scott Air Force Base – nephew of Rita 
Cooning. 
 

Aden S. Haigerty, United States Navy, serving with Naval Security 
Forces, Deveselu, Romania – nephew of Mike Haigerty.    
 

Javier Estrada – United States Navy, serving in Dalgren, VA. son of 
Liliana Estrada, grandson of Martin and Shannon Estrada. 
 

Jared Cox - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, grandson of Ed 
and Cindy Wernsing. 
 

Juan Santiago - United States Army at Fort Riley, Kansas, son of 
Velma Cecilio and brother of Edgar Santiago. 
 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and would 
like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for them, please 
contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 
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Holy Spirit Catholic School Principal Opening 

Holy Spirit, an Indianapolis East Deanery Catholic parish, is seeking a 

school principal for the 2024-2025 academic year and beyond The 

principal must be a practicing Catholic, is the chief administrative 

officer of the school, and is responsible to the parish pastor. The ideal 

candidate will have a faith-based vision for Catholic culture, 

collaboration, academic excellence, professional development, 

community engagement, stewardship of resources, and synergy among 

East Deanery parish and school partners. Bilingual (Spanish) 

communication ability is a preferred attribute. 

Link to apply: https://archindy.applicantpro.com/jobs/3272682 

Please contact for any questions: 

Anne Krieger 

Office Manager, Administrative and Teacher Personnel 

Office of Catholic Schools 

akrieger@archindy.org 

Applications Due on Friday, April 4. 
 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
Your Gifts of Treasure 

 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,200.00 

Collection of March 16 and 17 $             6,305.00  

Electronic Contributions 3/11-3/15 $             6,871.84 

Fiscal Year 2023-2024 Actual $         512,008.09 

Fiscal Year 2023-24 Budget $         501,600.00 

Fiscal Year 2023-24 YTD $           10,408.09  

  

Home Improvement Fund 
 

January Contributions $       2,298.00    

February Contributions $       2,348.00 

March Contributions (to date) $       2,068.00  

  

NOTE:  WE HAVE RECEIVED JUST OVER 125 COMPLETED 
STEWARDSHIP CARDS FROM PARISHIONERS.  By filling out 

a Stewardship card, you help populate a database that 
helps us best plan for, and utilize, the time, talent, and 

treasure of all our stewards at Little Flower. 
If you did not complete your online stewardship intention 
card or return your paper version yet, please do so as soon 

as possible.  Online forms are on our website, or paper 
copies are available at the church doors. 

 

United Catholic Appeal 
(gifts processed as of 3/18) 

Parish Goal                                  $ 62,294.00 

# of gifts received or pledged                      101  

Amount of gifts received or pledged      $  28,765.00 
 

 

 

The Parish Office will close at noon  

on Good Friday, March 29. 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Weekend Mass Attendance (weekly averages) 

December 2019 – February 2020 (pre-pandemic) 608 

June 2020 – May 2021    249 

June 2021 – May 2022    434  

June 2022 – May 2023    483 

June 2023 – September 2023   469  

October 2023                                               459 

November 2023     515 

December 2023     475 

Christmas Mass Attendance                               1027  

January 2024      463 

February 2024     511 

March 2024 (1-17)     502 
 

 
 

Summerfest 2024 
May 31, June 1 and 2 

 

The next leadership meeting is  
Wednesday, March 27 at 7:00 p.m. in the cafeteria. 

--------------------------------------------------------    
The Silent Auction team needs your help! Contact Elizabeth Mann 
(463-206-5196) or edeputy1@yahoo.com), or Andrea Johnson 
(317-340-5292) if you can donate! 

• Are you an artisan or just plain crafty? Consider donating 
a unique, one of a kind, or handmade item. It can be a very 
special way to share your talent with our parish and help us 
reach our fundraising goal at the same time. 

• Can you or your employer offer new goods or services 
valued in excess of $25? Consider donating them! 

• Are you a Colts or Pacers season ticket holder? Consider 
donating a pair (or more) of your tickets for just one game 
next year. 

• Do you have a timeshare or vacation property? Consider 
donating a week this year. 

• Are there gift cards lying around that you will never 
use?  Let us put them to good use as an auction item! 

 

SPONSORSHIPS ARE CRITICAL TO THE SUCCESS OF THE 

FESTIVAL, AND WE NEED YOUR HELP!  Businesses will benefit 

by special signage and announcements throughout the festival 

acknowledging their sponsorship.  Business sponsorships start at 

$250.00 and higher levels are also available with more benefits. If you 

know of someone who might be interested in this opportunity, ask them 

to call Angie at the parish center.  If you prefer, you can leave their 

name and address for Angie and she will mail information to them.  Our 

best chance of getting new sponsors will be you asking them to help! 

       ------------------------------------------------------------------- 
Used Book Sale – Donate your used books to the festival!  You 
may bring your donations to the Parish Center during regular 
office hours (9 a.m. to 3 p.m. M-F). 

 

PLEASE CONSIDER REMEMBERING 
LITTLE FLOWER PARISH AND SCHOOL 

IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING. 
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Palm Sunday 

Registration is now open! 

The Archdiocese is 

encouraging strong 

participation from each of 

its parishes and the 

Faithful.  
 

The links below are the 

new discount codes for 

registration to the NEC 

in July. This discount will make registration $299.00 instead of 

$360.00. There are no discounts currently for daily or weekend 

passes. 
 

https://www.eucharisticcongress.org/ewtn 
 

https://www.eucharisticcongress.org/augustine 
 

If you have already signed up or have interest in attending the 

conference in July would you please notify Elizabeth Mann 

at emann@littleflowerparish.org or text / call Kurt Schnell at 317-340-

4640. 
 

The complete schedule is out now with a list of featured speakers. You 

can check it out at their website. 

https://www.eucharisticcongress.org/schedule 
 

The final Mass at Lucas Oil stadium on Sunday, July 21, 2024, will 

include the Indianapolis Symphony Orchestra. 
 

 

Little Flower Euchre Nights 

Sponsored by the Little Flower Men’s Club 
 

Who: Ladies and Gents at least 21 years of age 

Where: Little Flower Parish Center – St. Patrick Room 

When: The following Thursday nights from 6:30-9:00 p.m. 

Please note the change in the room and the day of the week.        
   

       April 4 and 18 
 

We will play a round robin within groups of 8, so you will play 7 rounds 

and partner with everyone in your group of 8.  Rounds will last 15 

minutes with each player dealing twice if time allows – we will strictly 

limit each round to 15 minutes.  We will play 4 rounds then take a 15-

minute break before playing the final three rounds.   
 

Snacks will be provided, and soft drinks/water will be available for $1 

each. 
 

Little Flower Euchre Rules will be handed out when you register.  

 

Questions – contact Chris Johnson (317) 513-8168 or 

johnsojc@iupui.edu. 
 

 

The next Baptism Preparation Class is Monday, 

April 22, at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish Center.  This 

class is required for parents who are requesting 

baptism for their child and have not previously 

attended a preparation class. Please call the parish 

center at 317-357-8352 to let us know you plan to 

attend. Plan ahead, as the next class will not take place 

until June. 
 

 

ATTENTION ALL EUCHARISTIC MINISTERS 
All Eucharistic Ministers who serve the parish at Mass or 
take communion to those who are homebound or in the 
hospital, will be commissioned/re-commissioned at Mass 
on Holy Thursday. Mass will be at 7:00 p.m. on Thursday, 
March 28.  Please plan to attend.  

 
Saint Vincent DePaul Information 

Members of the Society of Saint Vincent de Paul (SVDP) are 

called to journey toward holiness through serving Christ in the 

poor and one another.  The Little Flower conference makes home 

visits to those who have requested financial assistance, furniture, 

appliances, household items and other basic needs.  Housing aid 

and utility assistance are also available. 
 

The Little Flower official neighborhood is bounded roughly by 

Sherman Drive to I-70 to Arlington to 10th Street.  From 5/1/23 

to 3/15/24 we helped 502 people, 225 of whom were children. 

This is made possible by donations.   
 

When a month has 5 Sundays (like March) a special envelope is 

available for donations to SVDP to be placed in the collection.  

For those that contribute electronically, that option is now 

available. Easter is the fifth Sunday! A great way to kick up your 

almsgiving!  Please prayerfully reflect on your ability to help in 

this service. 
 

 

SAVE THE DATE:  The 8th 

grade class will host a 

Spring Senior Social, for all 

our “young at heart” 

parishioners. This year’s 

theme, “Springo Bingo,” 

will give you the perfect 

opportunity to enjoy a spaghetti dinner and play bingo with some 

of our students.  The date is Saturday, April 20, following the 5 

p.m. Mass.  Please call the Parish Center, (317) 357-8352, or e-

mail, pclegg@littleflowerparish.org, by Monday, April 15, if you 

plan on attending.   
 

Holy Week & Easter Schedule 
 

March 28 – Holy Thursday 
Soup Supper in Duffey Hall beginning at 5:30 p.m. serving until 

6:30 p.m. - All are welcome! 
Adoration Chapel closes at 7:00 p.m. 

Mass at 7:00 p.m. including commissioning of  
all Eucharistic Ministers.  

Eucharistic Adoration in Church after Mass  
ending with Night Prayer at 9:00 p.m.  

 

March 29 – Good Friday 
Living Stations of the Cross at 9:30 a.m.  
Living Stations of the Cross at 1:00 p.m. 

Celebration of the Lord’s Passion – 7:00 p.m. 
PARISH OFFICE WILL CLOSE AT NOON. 

 

March 30 – Holy Saturday 
Easter Vigil Mass at 8:00 p.m. 

NO 5:00 p.m. Mass or confessions 
 

March 31 – Easter Sunday 
Masses at 8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m.   

Adoration Chapel reopens after 10:30 a.m. Mass  
There is NO 6:00 p.m. Mass  
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Little Flower Ladies Club 

 is at a critical crossroad and needs your help. 

For nearly a century, the Little Flower Ladies Club, (formerly 

known as the “Little Flower Altar Society and Social Club”) has 

supported the Church’s efforts to beautify and maintain the 

sanctuary, which was their primary purpose in the beginning. 

That purpose continues today along with educational programs, 

social outings, monthly meetings, annual plant sale, fellowship, 

bake sales, fish fry desserts, and flowers for holiday decorating in 

church.  The Ladies Club is open to any woman of the parish 18 

years and older with annual membership dues of $15.00.  Each 

year funds are given to the parish at the end of the fiscal year to 

help with the general budget. Participation has dwindled in the 

past several years, indicating a lack of interest in participating in 

this ministry or perhaps not understanding what the Ladies Club 

does for the parish.  Spring is time for our election of officers, 

and we have the following offices open – President and 1st Vice 

President. The other offices are being filled by dedicated women 

who have committed to another year in their current office.  If we 

are unable to fill these offices, the Ladies Club will have to 

disband. What a shame to witness a 100-year-old ministry come 

to an end.  Please prayerfully consider becoming part of this 

ministry, especially if you were involved in the Ladies Club in 

the past or are interested in being involved with it now and 

running for an office. If you are interested in learning more about 

the duties of each office or wish to put your name on the ballot, 

please contact Karen Lyons at 317-213-2847 as soon as possible. 

 

 
Little Flower Athletic Association invites children up to age 9, to 

participate in the annual Easter Egg Hunt on Saturday, March 30, 

2024.  We will start promptly at 10 a.m. on the parish grounds.  

Visit with the Easter Bunny! In case of rain, the Easter Egg Hunt 

will be moved into the Gymnasium.   

 

 

 

 

 

Readings for March 28, 2024 

Holy Thursday 

Exodus 12:1-8, 11-14 

1 Corinthians 11:23-26 

John 13:1-15 

March 29, 2024 

Good Friday 

Isaiah 52:13—53:12 

                                               Hebrews 4:14-16; 5:7-9 

                                 John 18:1—19:42 
 

                                March 30, 2024 

                                Holy Saturday 

                                               Genesis 1:1—2:2 

                                               Genesis 22:1-18 

                                               Exodus 14:15—15:1 

                                               Isaiah 54:5-14 

                                               Mark 16:1-7 
 

                                March 31, 2024 

                                Easter Sunday 

                                              Acts 10:34a, 37-43 

                                              Colossians 3:1-4 

                                              John 20:1-9 
 

To read the readings on-line, go to 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/032824.cfm  

 

 
PPS Spirit Wear! 

 

Happy Spring!  It is time for our spirit wear sale! We 
have shorts and tank tops added for the warmer days 
that are coming!  Use the link below to shop the 
selections and place your order.  You may choose 
delivery (for a small fee), or pick up at school, or the 
parish office.  The sale ends on Wednesday, March 
27.  Thanks for supporting the Little Flower PPS! 
 

https://www.itsazshirt.com/littleflowerspring24/shop/home 

 

 
 

The RCIA catechists and team offer our thanks to all those 

present for the Masses for the past three Sundays, and our 

parish community as a whole, who prayed for and with our 

candidates during the Scrutinies. Please continue to pray for 

our elect and candidates as they enter their final week of 

preparation for the sacraments of initiation.  Join us at the 

Easter Vigil at 8 p.m. on March 30!  

 

 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



Palm Sunday

SOUP SUPPER
Holy Thursday, March 28 

5:30 - 6:30 p.m.
in Duffey Hall (School Cafeteria)

Soup, salad, bread, desserts,
drinks, and tableware provided.
There will also be hot dogs!

Don’t miss out on this opportunity to “break bread” with 
your fellow parishioners.

Mass to follow at 7:00 p.m.

Sponsored by the Parish Life Commission

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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3940 S. Arlington, Indy
317-783-3394

Homeowner/Contractor Rentals
Kurt Schnell 81’–Parishioner

Email: toolshed@att.net • Web: toolshedindy.com

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”
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The Businesses listed above make this bulletin possible.

Sign up to get our bulletin in your email each week.  Go to DiscoverMass.com/subscribe

Please support them when you can.
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